1/31/22,3:55 PM

@ FIRE Sabrina Conza <sabrina.conza@thefire.org>

Letter from the Foundation for Individual Rights in Education, January

26, 2022

Philip J. Hanlon <Philip.J.Hanlon@dartmouth.edu> Fri, Jan 28, 2022 at 12:30 PM
To: Sabrina Conza <sabrina.conza@thefire.org>

Cc: Zach Greenberg <zach.greenberg@thefire.org>, Gene Thompson <Gene.Thompson@dartmouth.edu>,
"James A. Alberghini" <James.A.Alberghini@dartmouth.edu>, "Jennifer A. Shepherd"
<Jennifer.A.Shepherd@dartmouth.edu>, President's Office <President's.Office@dartmouth.edu>

Dear Ms. Conza,

Thank you for your inquiry.

We appreciate your concern; we, too, have been discussing this event internally.

Dartmouth prizes and defends the right to free speech. Although we were deeply concerned about the
credible threats to participant safety shared by local law enforcement shortly before the Extremism in
America event was scheduled to begin, we were delighted that the event took place, proceeding safely
online. Regardless of the venue—live or online—Dartmouth is committed to the protection of freedom of
speech. | am pleased that, in this case, all of those in attendance were free to exercise that right.

Thank you for your support of this essential freedom.

Sincerely,

Philip. J. Hanlon
President
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